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There’s lots happening at the club when the boats are still on      
the hard ! Here are just a few of the thing discussed at the latest 
Executive meeting. 

 
The dredging of Pike Creek and the club harbour has been suspended until later 
this summer. (Although there was an extension until April 1st,  the weather didn’t 
cooperate for Hotte & Co, and they were only able to complete the channel to Lake 
St. Clair) 
 
This delay will affect both well allocation and possible installation of some new 
docks. (A joint dockage/harbour committee is coming up with a plan for new docks 
adjacent to the small boat hoist) 
 
John Baker, our avid Shark racer, bird watcher and renaissance man, has resigned 
from the club and moved to Vancouver. John has been a full member since 2014 
and prior to that spent many years at the club under his parents membership. We 
thank him for his 2 years as Race Chair and wish him well !                                                      
                                                                                                                                                       
If you would like to be considered for the acting position of Race Director for the 
remainder of 2023 or feel you can help with any of the program needs, please 
contact any member of our Racing Committee : John Marentette, Kelly Johnson or 
Jim Halpin.   

 
Great news from the Junior Sailing School ! They have rolled out a brand new 
website, that’s unique and separate from the club website. It’s clear, uncluttered, 
and easy to use. They would love to have it volume tested by the membership after 
April 6. Please visit the site if you can (click on ‘Sailing School site’ on the SPSC 
club website) Send your feedback to the Sailing School chair, Ed Hickey     at 
spsschair@gmail.com    
As well, the existing club website will be modified and updated over the next few 
months to allow all committee chairs to post and edit their own content.      
 
Pam Morley-Cooke our Vice Commodore, has taken on the task of being the      
Safe Sport Lead for the Ontario Sailing Safe Sport policy. She will have lots of 
information to share with the membership as we proceed with integrating this    
new code of conduct with our existing club Code of Conduct over the next few 
months.  
 
Remember Launch day is Saturday April 22nd. Got your bottom painted ?  
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Summer Reminders 
 
                                                       
The main parking lot is open 

for member parking. Additional park-
ing is available on the south side of 
the driveway. 

 
 
 
As a courtesy to our neighbours, 
tighten your halyards when you              
return to dock. 
 
If you are leaving your car for an 
overnight or extended cruise, please 
park by the cedar hedges on the 
west side of the lot, and notify the 
Harbourmaster or Property you will 
be away.. 
 
And last but not least, 
please slow down when 
entering and exiting the 
property. 

 
 

  Saturday April 22nd  
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Race Planning Meetings   
 

NON RACERS WELCOME ! 
 

John Marentette is currently overseeing the Race Planning for this season. He is in need                        
of volunteers to carry out tasks prior to the start of 2023 racing in May. There will be two                                 

meetings held to plan and assign preparation of the race marks, inspection and preparation            
of the Trillium, race committee schedules and finalize dates of Regattas. If you can help, 

please come out to the meetings or contact John directly. 
 

Res: 519-735-9585 Cell: 519-996-1656  email: jmarentette99@gmail.com  
 

MEETING DATES in the clubhouse  

 
Wednesday April 5 and April 12th   7:00 pm 
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Social   Louise Marentette 
 
As the boats go in the water this month, everyone will be spending more time at the club. Be 
sure to keep an eye out for fun events this season like the monthly Happy Hour, and our big 
60th Celebration - Open House June 10 and Sail A Bration the 11th. Fun days on the water 
and another cruise-in are also on tap to add to the fun ! Check the website calendar on line 
and Soundings for dates and details. I hope to see you all again this summer !   

Happy 
Hour 

 
March 31st  

Harbour   Andy Hellenbart 
 

As I write this note for the newsletter on April 1st, it is thundering and hailing outside (not an 
April Fools joke) I hope the weather breaks soon so we can start working on the boats and get 
them ready for April 22nd launch ! 
 
The dredging of the channel is completed, so we should have no problem getting out to go               
sailing. The balance of dredging will be done in the summer. The boats presently assigned 
dockage on ‘F dock’ will be accommodated in the main harbour, or along the wall until final 
dredging is completed. 
 
Just as a refresher, pages 6 & 7 of this issue are the DOCK RULES. Special notice should be 
taken under Item #8. The electrical system on the docks is intended for hand tools and occa-
sional charging of batteries. It was not intended for boats to be continuously connected to                        
run trickle chargers or refrigeration units. 
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Cruising           
 

Join us Wednesday April 19th for a presentation by Erin & 
Marie Bates on their trip ‘Sailing the  Atlantic’ from Canada to 

Scotland following the Viking route, on their Baltic 42 
’Northern Brees’                                                                                                             

                                                                                     
7:00 pm   

Main room 

2023 Racing Registration is now available on the club website at www.southportsailingclub.com 
Summer Regattas will be published following the planning committee meetings in April !    

 

Property    Jackie Timothy 
 

The ground water in on and available for your use. Hoses are in the shed. The outside washrooms     
will remain closed until the floors are painted. The signs will be removed when completed. To those 
who volunteered to do some painting, now the weather is milder, I will be in touch soon. The decks 
need painting this season and the picnic tables stained/painted. I will be reaching our for volunteers 
once they are power washed and the weather is suitable. The clubhouse and sailing school will be 
scheduled for power washing a few weeks after launch, and our grass cutting service will start in May 
when the masts are off the lawn. The clubhouse cleaning roster schedule for 2023 has been posted in 
the clubhouse and is also available on the website calendar.     
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All inquiries regarding Junior or Adult lessons can be sent to the Sailing School  directly 
at sailingschool@southportsailingclub.com 
                                                                                                                       
            Registration at http://southportsailingclub.checklick.com (on website) 
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